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Solicitation Notice
RFP No.: RFP-06-ENG-2024

GWA OPC Portal Negotiation No.: CIP-202500012
Design Services for Southern Sewer Transmission 

Systems, GWA Project No. 22407

The Guam Waterworks Authority (“GWA”) is soliciting proposals 
from qualified, experienced, and interested firm (s) for providing 
Design Services for Southern Sewer Transmission Systems, 
GWA Project No. 22407.

GWA uses an Online Procurement Cloud Portal (Portal) to facilitate 
the Request for Proposal (RFP) process. This system is designed 
to uphold the integrity and transparency of procurement 
procedures while enhancing efficiency in transactions between 
the GWA and potential offerors. Through the Portal, registered 
offerors gain access to solicitation documents, can submit 
their proposals, invoices, engage in communication with the 
procurement office, and utilize additional functionalities aimed 
at optimizing the procurement experience. Interested supplier 
must be registered and create an account on GWA’s Portal to 
participate in any GWA solicitation. If you are not an existing 
registered GWA supplier, then you can register at
https://supplierportal.guamwaterworks.org/supplierregistration.
(**If you have done business with GWA in the past, you already 
have an account. DO NOT try to register again; send an email to 
engbids@guamwaterworks.org for login assistance**)

Registered Suppliers must send an email to engbids@
guamwaterworks.org and request to be invited to participate 
in this solicitation. Once invited, the solicitation documents 
are available on GWA’s Portal starting from 1/13/25, 8:00 AM.

All proposals must be submitted through GWA’s Portal in the 
format stipulated in the solicitation document. Proposals must 
be received by GWA no later than 2/17/25, 3:00 PM Chamorro 
Standard Time. Failure to adhere to the specified submission 
instructions via GWA’s Portal by the designated date and time 
may be cause for rejection of the proposal. You can login to the 
Portal at https://supplierportal.guamwaterworks.org/portallogin.

A dedicated workstation is available at the GWA Procurement 
office at the Gloria B. Nelson Public Service Building, 688 Route 
15 in Mangilao (Fadian) for firms that need assistance with the 
registration process. The workstation is also available to submit 
proposals, requests for information (RFI) inquiries and any other 
activity required in the Portal. Firms that choose to submit 
information at the GWA Procurement office are required to bring 
a USB thumb drive containing all required RFP documents for 
submission to upload onto the GWA Portal.

Automated communications regarding amendments to the RFP, 
responses to RFIs, and reminders are provided to all registered 
firms throughout the solicitation process and the documents are 
available via GWA’s Portal. Firms bear all risks associated with 
failure to register with GWA.

/s/ Miguel C. Bordallo, P.E.
General Manager


